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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below. 

 

Action Items 

• None 

 

Need to Know 

• USDA Memo SFSP 03-2024 and SP 05-2024: Implementation Guidance for the Rural Non-

congregate Option Provisions of the Interim Final Rule, Establishing the Summer EBT 

Program and Rural Non-Congregate Option in the Summer Meal Programs 

• USDA Memo SFSP 04-2024 and SP 06-2024: Rural Designations in the Summer Meal 

Programs – Revised 

• Revised CSDE Resource: Menu Planning Guide for Preschoolers in the NSLP, SBP, and ASP 

• USDA Webinar: Accommodating Children with Disabilities in the School Meals Programs, 

February 13, 2024 

• Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Requirements: Report of 

January 2024 Purchases due February 16, 2024  

• New Features and Food Yields in the Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs 

Interactive Web-based Tool 

• Resource Roundup: Sample Letter to Request Food Safety Inspection 

 

Good to Know 

• USDA’s Investing in America Signage Guidelines Toolkit 

• New England Feeding New England Connecticut State Brief 2023 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Need to Know 

 

USDA Memo SFSP 03-2024 and SP 05-2024: Implementation Guidance for the Rural 

Non-congregate Option Provisions of the Interim Final Rule, Establishing the Summer 

EBT Program and Rural Non-Congregate Option in the Summer Meal Programs 

USDA Memo SFSP 03-2024 and SP 05-2024 provides guidance on the new regulatory requirements 

for non-congregate summer meal service in rural areas, as authorized by the Consolidated 

Appropriations Act, 2023 (PL 117-328). This Act amended section 13 of the Richard B. Russell 

National School Lunch Act, 42 USC 1761, to include the authorization of a permanent, rural non-

congregate meal service through the Summer Food Service Program (SFSP) which the Food and 

Nutrition Service (FNS) is extending to the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) Seamless Summer 

Option (SSO). Per the statutory requirement, on December 29, 2023, FNS published an interim final 

rule, Establishing the Summer EBT Program and Rural Non-Congregate Option in the Summer Meal 

Programs. This rulemaking, effective December 29, 2023, codified the permanent rural non-

congregate summer meal service for both SFSP and SSO, and created the Summer Electronic Benefits 

Transfer for Children Program (summer EBT). While non-congregate summer meal service for rural 

areas was initially implemented through FNS guidance during summer 2023, that guidance is 

superseded by the interim final rule. 

 

 

USDA Memo SFSP 04-2024 and SP 06-2024: Rural Designations in the Summer Meal 

Programs – Revised 

USDA Memo SFSP 04-2024 and SP 06-2024 provides revised guidance on rural designations in the 

SFSP and SSO. This memorandum is updated to include revisions to the definition of rural as 

provided in the interim final rule, Establishing the Summer EBT Program and Rural Non-Congregate 

Option in the Summer Meal Programs. This memorandum supersedes SFSP policy memorandum 

SFSP 17-2015, Rural Designations in the Summer Food Service Program – Revised, April 21, 2017. 

 

 

Revised CSDE Resource: Menu Planning Guide for Preschoolers in the NSLP, SBP, and 

ASP 

A revised version (dated January 2024) of the CSDE’s Afterschool Snack Program Handbook is 

available. This document has been updated to reflect additional guidance on co-mingled meal service 

and links to the CSDE’s new Preschool Meal Pattern Training for the School Nutrition Programs. 

 

 
  

https://www.fns.usda.gov/sfsp/rural-noncongregate-implementation-guidance
https://www.govinfo.gov/app/details/PLAW-117publ328
https://www.fns.usda.gov/summer/fr-122923
https://www.fns.usda.gov/summer/fr-122923
https://www.fns.usda.gov/sfsp/rural-designations-memo
https://www.fns.usda.gov/summer/fr-122923
https://www.fns.usda.gov/summer/fr-122923
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/ASP/ASP_Handbook.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Meal-Patterns-Preschoolers-in-School-Nutrition-Programs/How-To
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USDA Webinar: Accommodating Children with Disabilities in the School Meals 

Programs, February 13, 2024 

The USDA Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) Civil Rights Division will provide the training 

“Accommodating Children with Disabilities in the School Meals Programs” on Tuesday February 13, 

2024, from 3:00-4:00 p.m. This webinar will last approximately 1 hour and may include a Q&A 

opportunity at the conclusion of the training.  

 

Registration is required for this event (at least 24 hours in advance): Registration link 

 

Please log on at least 5 minutes prior to the beginning of the session as access to the training will be 

restricted 15 minutes into the session. 

 

For questions regarding this webinar, please contact Regional Civil Rights Officer (RCRO) Stephen 

Miliano at 617-565-6424 or Stephen.Miliano@usda.gov, or Justice Parazo at 214-290-9837 or 

Justice.Parazo@usda.gov. 

 

Automated Closed Captioning will be available during this meeting. Participants who require a 

different accessibility tool to participate in this meeting may contact 

FNS.HRD.ReasonableAccommodations@usda.gov for assistance at least 10 days prior to the training 

date.  

 

 

Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Requirements: Report of 

January 2024 Purchases due February 16, 2024  

Districts that would like to receive reimbursement from their LFSIP funds allocation for purchases of 

locally grown or produced foods for the month of December 2023 must submit the Monthly Local 

Foods for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP) Reporting Form - Phase 1. Purchases made in December 

2023 should be reported on the form by Friday, February 16, 2024.  

 

 

New Features and Food Yields in the Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs 

Interactive Web-based Tool 

Two new features have been added to the Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs (FBG) 

Interactive Web-based Tool. Both features are available under the Tools menu on the toolbar. 

 

• Interactive flow chart on using the preparation yield walks users through when to use the 

Preparation Yield factor in the Recipe Analysis Workbook (RAW).  

• An Ounces to Pounds Calculator allows users to easily convert ounces to pounds and pounds to 

ounces to make converting units simple.  

 

New foods are available in the FBG: New additions consist of USDA Foods frozen mixed vegetables 

and a variety of meat items including 11-, 43-, and 48-ounce pouched tuna; boneless, skinless chicken 

thighs; ground mutton, mutton shoulder chops and stew meat; catfish fillets; and USDA Foods canned 

pork.  

https://usda-fns.webex.com/webappng/sites/usda-fns/meeting/register/1eb5300dc38e477eabb2e5624dfc5667?ticket=4832534b000000046aab0f40846c4995edb5e3c371f179af8d91bc4ff4c6ab2647b451bba23913ca&timestamp=1706182466373&RGID=r1d1abe7924762fbaced09b9dc47e0384
mailto:Stephen.Miliano@usda.gov
mailto:Justice.Parazo@usda.gov
mailto:FNS.HRD.ReasonableAccommodations@usda.gov
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURDlTWTdMM1lRRFlNVERaTEFSVlk3WFFUMS4u&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C468a7c128f654ec77d1108dc21aa836f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638422263426934851%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0SIs6CkC6pNcHKxkoAa%2BlWUs%2BE%2Fs%2B6VVzVVypfrEtHQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D-nyLEd2juUiwJjH_abtzixvILEA1_FZPn5UYDFq8RMxURDlTWTdMM1lRRFlNVERaTEFSVlk3WFFUMS4u&data=05%7C02%7CSusan.Fiore%40ct.gov%7C468a7c128f654ec77d1108dc21aa836f%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638422263426934851%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0SIs6CkC6pNcHKxkoAa%2BlWUs%2BE%2Fs%2B6VVzVVypfrEtHQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.fns.usda.gov/tn/food-buying-guide-for-child-nutrition-programs
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Resource Roundup: Sample Letter to Request Food Safety Inspection 

Section 9(h) of the NSLA, 42 U.S.C. 1758(h) requires that at least twice a year, schools must obtain a 

food safety inspection conducted by a state or local agency responsible for such inspections. When two 

health inspections are not conducted, the SFA is responsible for requesting the inspections and 

documenting these efforts (refer to the CSDE’s Sample Letter for Food Safety Health Inspection for 

the National School Lunch Program (NSLP) and School Breakfast Program (SBP)). Retain a copy of 

the letter/email sent to the health department to document attempts to comply with this regulation. 

 

 
 

 

Good to Know 

 

USDA’s Investing in America Signage Guidelines Toolkit 

The USDA’s Investing in America Signage Guidelines toolkit provides general guidelines for state 

partners to share with TEFAP Reach and Resiliency grantees and FY 2022 National School Lunch 

Program Equipment Assistance sub-grantees on how to display and use the Investing in America logo 

at sites and locations funded under the American Rescue Plan Act of 2021. 

 

 

New England Feeding New England Connecticut State Brief 2023 

New England Feeding New England is a collaboration among New England state-level food system 

organizations. They are doing comprehensive work on identifying and addressing food insecurity by 

focusing on increasing local and regional production with a goal of 30 percent by 2023. Their recently 

released New England Feeding New England Connecticut State Brief 2023 report provide information 

on food accessibility and insecurity. 

 

 
 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FoodSafe/Letter_Food_Safety_Inspection.docx
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FoodSafe/Letter_Food_Safety_Inspection.docx
https://www.fns.usda.gov/fm/investing-america-signage-guidelines
https://nefoodsystemplanners.org/wp-content/uploads/NEFNE-CONNECTICUT-State-Brief.pdf
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In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on 

the basis of race, color, national origin, sex (including gender 

identity and sexual orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at:  https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must 

be submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

equal opportunity/affirmative action for 

all qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment 

practice, education program, or 

educational activity on the basis of race; 

color; religious creed; age; sex; 

pregnancy; sexual orientation; workplace 

hazards to reproductive systems, gender 

identity or expression; marital status; 

national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 

previously opposed discrimination or 

coercion, intellectual disability; genetic 

information; learning disability; physical 

disability (including, but not limited to, 

blindness); mental disability 

(past/present history thereof); military 

or veteran status; status as a victim of 

domestic violence; or criminal record in 

state employment, unless there is a bona 

fide occupational qualification excluding 

persons in any of the aforementioned 

protected classes. Inquiries regarding the 

Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s nondiscrimination policies 

should be directed to: Attorney Louis 

Todisco, Connecticut State Department 

of Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or 

by telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff at the Connecticut State 

Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs,  

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/

SLT_01_31_2024.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/‌SLT_01_31_2024.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/‌SLT_01_31_2024.pdf

